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STAFF REPORT
SUBJECT:
An update on the status of Motion 12796 concerning the King County Investment Pool and on impaired investments.

BACKGROUND: On June 16, 2008 the King County Council passed Motion 12796.  This motion concerns the King County Investment Pool and the report and recommendations of the King County Investment Pool Advisory Panel (the Panel).  The Panel was created by the Council in 2007 to review the policies, procedures, systems and practices of the Investment Pool to identify that should be revised or updated to deal with an increasingly complicated financial market.

The King County Investment Pool (approximately $4 billion in size) is operated and managed by the Finance and Business Operations Division of the Executive Services Department and includes all invested County funds as well as the funds of approximately one hundred other local governmental agencies.  Legal investments for the Pool are prescribed by State law to include US Treasury securities, US government agencies’ securities, certificates of deposit, repurchase agreements, commercial paper and local government bonds.  

The County charges a fee to the Pool members for such advantages as higher returns on investments and liquidity management.
The attached matrix provides descriptions of all of the elements of Motion 12796 and progress to date.  Significantly:
· Two reports have been received from the Investment Pool Work Group’s consultant, Mainstreet Capital Advisors.  The first, on Investment Pool Vision and Goals, was returned with a request for more in-depth analysis.  The second, on Investment Pool Infrastructure, was likewise returned for additional analysis.
· A draft of governance options has been prepared and will be reviewed by the Work Group this week.
· The Pool is now bifurcated to separate out the impaired investments from the performing investments.  A change to investment policies was approved by the EFC to fully implement the bifurcation.

· The Finance Division plans to present a briefing to the EFC this month on the investment custodian issue.  A motion is pending in this committee on the request for proposals for custodian services.

· Finance will also brief the EFC on preliminary changes to investment policies that should be undertaken.  This briefing is also scheduled for this month, with a goal of taking action in October.

UPDATE ON IMPAIRED INVESTMENTS:  As reported on August 28, two impaired investments, called Structured Investment Vehicles or SIVs, have been re-structured.  We selected the cash out option on both and will realize approximately 61% of our original investment.  Most of the cash has been received and the related investments are out of our portfolio.

The two remaining SIV’s, Mainsail and Victoria Finance,  will likely complete their restructuring before the end of 2008.  A special EFC meeting is scheduled for September 16 to discuss the Mainsail restructuring.
INVITED:

· Ken Guy, Manager, Finance and Business Operations Division, Office of Executive Services

· Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget

ATTACHMENTS:


Matrix:  FBOD Director’s Action Plan and Progress Report 8-28-08
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